CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING
NOVEMBER 5, 2019
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Rita Selby, Joseph Braga, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim McLellan and unanimously approved.

1) SCOUTS

Jim McLellan reported that that the scout troop and cub scouts are moving along well.  A girl’s troop is on the verge of being formed.  The minimum is five troop members and two adult leaders.

2) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 

Rita Selby reported that from September 17th- October 31st 518 people were served.  The staff at Grandma’s Attic is in the process of getting ready for the bazaar weekend.
3) FAITH FORMATION

Father Lemlin reported that faith formation is ongoing and that there was a family potluck dinner on November 2nd.  
4) BAZAAR

Father Lemlin advised the committee that everything for the bazaar is coming together.  Also donations have been coming in.
5) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that the vinyl siding project at the front of the rectory and garage has been completed.  Also the outside area near the playground had been cleaned up.
6) KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Father Lemlin advised that the Knights of Columbus would be conducting their annual recruitment on the weekend of November 16-17.

7) FINANCES

Father Lemlin noted that although weekend collections are slightly behind, the church is holding its own with income and expenses.
8) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Father Lemlin noted that there were pledges in the amount of $82,445 so far from parishioners.

9) CHRISTMAS IS

Christ the King Church will again partner with Christmas Is.  The giving tree with tags will be up during the weekend of the bazaar.  The pickup of the gifts will take place on December 15th.

10) OTHER BUSINESS

Father Lemlin advised the committee that Christ the King Church had been assigned coverage of Westview Nursing Home.  That coverage includes one Mass every other month as well as calls to anoint a patient.
The next meeting will be held on January 7, 2020
There being no further business Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim McLellan and unanimously approved.

